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3rd May 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,






                   
In last week’s newsletter I mentioned that we had just been notified that we had been shortlisted for a National Award in the Times Educational Supplement School Awards. This recognition is in the ‘Innovative use of technology to influence outcomes’ category and is regarding our implementation of the chromebooks, google classroom/apps and promethean panel screens. The fact that this recognition has come so quickly after introducing the chromebooks in October is a great achievement for the school. I would like to thank the Governors for their diligence and support in embarking on such a large improvement for the school, the staff for working so hard to embrace the technology in their day to day teaching and of course the children. I am always amazed when I walk around the school and see the different ways they are using chromebooks to enrich their learning. I will be sure to let you know how we get on! This week teachers and I received training about using resources to develop computing, coding and computational thinking which we will have a focus on developing further next year. 

This week our school choir participated in the Honiton Learning Community celebration of singing in St Paul’s Church on Wednesday evening. I thought our children sang beautifully with great confidence.  My thanks to Mrs Binmore for arranging this for our choir and indeed, running the entire event for the Honiton Primary Schools. 

Yesterday we welcomed Tom from Parliamentary Education UK to the school to give a whole school assembly about the value and processes of democracy and how the Houses of Commons and Lords work to pass bills and legislation. 

Well done to our Key Stage 2 children who represented the school participating in the Honiton Learning Community Quad Kids Athletics Event. Thanks to Mrs Davis for accompanying the children. 

Next week on Tuesday Year 3 have their trip to Charmouth and Year 1 parents are invited to Phonics Information Meetings. On Thursday some Year 5 pupils will be taking part in the Honiton Learning Community Super 6 Golf Event. 

Finally, may I wish you all a relaxing and enjoyable bank holiday weekend and I look forward to seeing you all on Tuesday 7th May.  

Yours faithfully,

Mr Perkins
Principal 

News from the children –
Nursery

We have been building our dinosaur world.

We have also been making dinosaurs with playdough and shells.

Reception

We have been making zoo maps.

We have also been doing gymnastics.

Year 1

We are learning to measure in maths.
We have been doing a tree hunt around the school.

Year 2

We have been walking around to see different signs in fractions in maths.
We have been learning about art. 
Year 3 

We have been writing a poem about fish.

We have a new topic called Tremors.

Year 4

We are learning about potions.

We are also doing fractions in maths.

Year 5

We have done some drawing.

We wrote a diary in literacy.

Year 6

We are doing pie charts in maths.

We are also doing rounders in P.E.
Messages

Registration Reminder

As you are aware the school doors are open from 8.50am until 9am every morning. The morning registers are taken at 9am each morning, if your child arrives after 9am and before 9.15am they are recorded as late.  Arriving after 9.15am is recorded as unauthorised. Please ensure you contact the school if your child is going to arrive late or be absent from school. The school attempts to contact all families of children who are absent without authorisation to be in line with our safeguarding procedures each morning. 

Returning to school after appointments

Please be reminded that if children are taken out of the school for medical or dental appointments we do expect them to return to school unless returning would be after 3pm. We have a lot of children leaving for appointments during the school day and not returning back to school. 

PTFA help

I am very lucky as Headteacher to have a very active and supportive PTFA in the school raising money for all the children and putting on a range of enjoyable events for the Littletown Community. In order to continue this excellent work for the children the PTFA Committee are looking for more help from the parent body to attend meetings and offer support to make the workload slightly less on few people. Please do get in touch with them if you can help out in anyway. If you are willing to help and not sure how to go about then just get in touch with me and I can pass your information on. Many thanks. 

School events/Dates 
Week beginning 6th May : 
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday

	BANK HOLIDAY
	Year 3 trip to Charmouth

Year 1 phonics meeting for parents

2.45pm and 5.30pm 
	
	Super 6 Golf Year 5
	Nursery outdoor classroom
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